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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 May 2016
at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School
adopted 13 June 2016


ATTENDANCE

Elected members:
Steuart Campbell (ViceChair/Secretary); Jean Marr, Ann Watt, Robert Gardiner, and Rosalind Lennie 
Co-opted members:
John Allan (Chair), Lily Campbell (part)
Ex Officio:
None
In attendance:

PCs Stewart (12760) and Baillie (12512)
Members of the public: 3
1 Introduction
JA welcome everyone and explained that, because of the police presence, he would take their report before the rest of the agenda.
2 Apologies
Apologies were noted from Rev Mike Frew and Cllrs Wilson, Dixon and Fullerton. Also from Catherine Stihler MEP.

3
Police report
PC Stewart gave an account of crimes recorded during April in Slateford, Kingsknowe, Longstone and Redhall. These concerned traffic offences, extortion, assault (no. is increased due to those in the prison being included [prison is not in our area]), vandalism, wasting police time, public disorder, thefts, shop lifting, man sleeping rough in a car, a bail offence, domestic incidents, house breaking, rape, misuse of drugs and a hoax call. He noted that compared with Broomhouse and Sighthill, our area is peaceful. A question was asked about illegal parking and damage to a grassed area at the corner of Redhall Road and Redhall Crescent. If Council land then vehicles can be uplifted. Suggested a call to 101. Noted that driving on the pavement is illegal and that a bill before the Parliament will make it illegal to park on the pavement. The officers were thanked for their attendance and then left the meeting. (LC arrived during this item)
4 The Minutes of the meeting held on 14 March were approved. 
5 Matters arising from the minutes but not covered by subsequent listings
5.1 
SC explained that what the previous minutes recorded about Jim Scott had been overtaken by events. Clearly he had left a will and did have a lawyer. That lawyer is now dealing with Jim’s estate and has handed SC all the Treasurer’s documents. He has also handed over the laptop and the electronic typewriter that Jim was holding on our behalf. Since we had no use for these items, they have been returned to the City Council.

5.2
SC reported that, because Wellbeing Pharmacies’ application to operate a pharmacy in Longstone was rejected, they have appealed. 
5.3
Network Rail’s strengthening of the Slateford viaduct has been completed and water leakage from it has also been reported.
5.4
SC reported that he had been too busy to deal with graffiti, but see item 8 below. 5.5
SC noted that the no. 20 bus had been reprieved and continued to run. 
5.6
SC noted that his ‘secretary’ email address was functioning well.
5.7
JA had identified the person (coincidentally a CEC employee) who had planted daffodils along the verge of Kingsknowe Road South. There was some doubt as to the ownership of the verge. SC reported that another unknown individual has been trying to paint over graffiti, but with too thin a paint. 
6 Planning and development
6.1
SC reported that the City Cllrs who attended the last meeting were partly correct that the application to develop land beside the Prison for housing had been approved. In fact, its status of ‘Pending Decision’ is code for ‘Minded to Grant’ pending legal agreements (there are 11 conditions attached). He listed the various status codes used by the Planning Department. 
6.2
A decision regarding the application to build student flats in Slateford is still ‘Pending Consideration’ and should be going to Committee on 26 May. Comment was made about the possibility that many students will come by car, something the proposed development did not allow for. 
6.3
Mr Duncan’s application to renew his application to build a small flatted development in Inglis Green Gait (again) has been refused because he did not provide any means of dealing with flooding. 
6.4
Graysknowe is to be made a one-way street and double yellow lines will be painted at the corner of Longstone Street beside the Resource Centre. 
6.5
The Planning Department had asked the new nursery design team to reconsider its location and SC understood that it is to be turned at right angles and located on the site of the western temporary unit (now condemned). This would leave the playground clear and save trees and the wall to Redhall Grove. He noted CEC’s apparent reluctance to close the private nursery before the new nursery is in operation [this prevents the adoption of LCC’s proposal]. SC was congratulated on the work he had done to present LCC’s proposal. 
6.6
SC noted the progress of the development on the site of the previous Longstone Centre (69 Inglis Green Rd) and reported a slight change to the level of the amenity space, car park and the removal of access to the building facing Inglis Green Road. 
7 Neighbourhood Partnerships
SC attended the Pentland NP in Currie on 22 March and will attend the next in Oxgangs on 14 June. He noted that the next South West NP was on 7 June in Stenhouse and it was agreed that JA would attend as our representative. 
8 Environmental matters
8.1
SC reported that, because it seems futile, he had given up reporting graffiti to Police Scotland. More interest was taken by British Transport Police, although they too have little hope of catching offenders. He still tries to get the owners of the property involved to remove graffiti, although lately this has not been as successful as it had been [see our website for extant graffiti]. Comment was made that graffiti should be properly investigated, but more police were needed. 
8.2
SC reported concern by a resident of Redhall Drive about dog fouling and that he was arranging for an environmental warden to attend our August meeting. 
9
Treasurer’s report
JA pointed out that we still lacked a Treasurer and proposed SC (this was approved). SC explained that he had no problem executing the Treasurer’s duties but could not occupy three offices; he would have to relinquish the office of ViceChair. Consequently, he proposed that LC resume her previous post of ViceChair. This would regularise the fact that she is already a signatory to our bank account (signatories have to be officers). This was approved. It was noted that JA was to be the third signatory. SC is attempting to get internet access to the account and he explained that the Bank had apologised for not acknowledging his advice to them that Jim Scott had died and had given us £50 in compensation. SC then reported as follows:


  Date
                       details



amount (£)

08feb15

balance



1945.18

16apr15

Secretary’s expenses

  -11.21

18apr15

BoS compensation


   50.00
09may15

 balance



1983.97

10
Correspondence
10.1
Note from Alcohol Focus about a new toolkit to help people raise concerns about the impact of alcohol in their local community (details available if required).
10.2
Note from the Voluntary Action Fund about funds available to tackle social isolation and loneliness, but applications only for charitable purposes.
10.3
Note from Edinburgh Social Enterprise Network about the Scottish Land Fund, which is now available throughout Scotland. Communities can apply for support in the cost of community engagement, feasibility studies, business plans and technical support and capital costs. 
11
AOCB
11.1
LC reported that during walkabouts it was noticed that many cable TV, gas or water access panels are proud of the pavement. She also reported that water-tolerant plants are being planted in Hailes Quarry Park and there will be an event for dog owners later. 
11.2
JA reported finding Google Maps mislabelling Hawmuirside as ‘Kilncroftside’. He also observed that an area of the School ground adjoining Hawmuirside could be planted with trees.
11.3
AW reported that many newly-planted trees beside the War Memorial had been blown down or pulled out and RG explained that the roots and stumps of dead trees remained a hazard to grass-moving machinery, which was probably damaged as a result. There was general exasperation with the carelessness of Parks staff or their contractors and the waste of money involved (SC promised to investigate). RG reported wildflowers planted around Redhall Park. 
11.4
SC explained that he had acquired a leaflet about the installation of fibre-optic cable for CityFibre from a resident of Redhall Grove and had asked Cllrs if this would allow residents to access the cable for their own internet access. Cllr Fullerton’s staff had informed him that the work was undertaken to ensure that all CEC offices, along with schools, nurseries and community centres are linked to the same superfast broadband system in the interest of efficiency. At present there are no plans to link residential properties into the system but a network is being built which may offer an opportunity in the future for other branches. The cable is being laid from the bottom of Redhall Drive, through Redhall Park and Hawmuirside into the top of Redhall Drive and around Redhall Grove to the Schools. 
11.5
It was noted that the Redhall Tenants and Residents Group had called for a one-way system on the corner at the top of Redhall Drive and there was talk of it extending into Redhall Grove. A local resident explained that this was not practical as the School entrance is not wide enough to accommodate buses and delivery vans turning into the School. SC pointed out that we would be notified if this idea proceeded and would have the opportunity to comment. 
12
The next meeting will be held on 13 June 2016 in the School. SC read out CEC’s rule that required AGMs in an election year to be deferred until after the election. Thus the June meeting will not be the AGM. He had suggested to CEC that this might not be practical for new officers making reports on the previous Council’s work. He had suggested an AGM just before the election, perhaps in August. Concern was expressed about encouraging people to attend community council meetings. SC agreed to find the cost of printing a flyer and distributing it using our former Newsletter deliverers. It was suggested that few people know about our notice board at the Co-op. SC explained that he advertises our meetings online on our website, in the Edinburgh News and on Sainsbury’s noticeboard. It was suggested that we advertise on the Church notice board. Report on this to the next meeting.  
SC/11may16

